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Teaching Observation of Miriam Tillinger

On October 18, 2011 I conducted an observation of Miriam Tillinger who was an instructor of PY 030: Child Growth and Development.  The observation was for the entire class (75 minutes).  The topic discussed on that day was “Intelligence: Concepts, Models, and Tests.”

Approximately 42 undergraduate students attended the class that day which is close to the full enrollment of the class (45 students). 


Miriam began the class with a question: “What comes to mind when you think of intelligence?” Students readily responded to that question. Miriam presented a rigorous amount of content, beginning with information on early intelligence tests, their purpose and structure. She included a discussion of a unitary versus componential view of intelligence, and presented both Sternberg’s and Gardner’s theories. The material included a discussion of the normal curve, the nature of a representative sample, and questions about validity, reliability and stability of tests of intelligence. Students were particularly engaged in a discussion about the relation between environmental factors and measures of intelligence.  

Material was presented in diverse ways. Although a powerpoint presentation was used for the basic structure (and students had access to that presentation), Miriam included a video to stimulate discussion of fluid and crystallized intelligence.  She also provided many well-selected examples to illustrate various points, such as the research on stereotype threat. In addition, she tied some of the material to that discussed in a prior class on information processing theory. Throughout the class Miriam asked provocative questions and gave students an opportunity to discuss their views with each other. 

In summary, in this class Miriam provided a strong combination of basic and more rigorous content, asked students to consider a stimulating series of questions, and offered a variety of teaching techniques.  The material was clearly presented with a strong selection of examples and provocative questions. I observed the students to be highly engaged throughout.


In our debriefing discussion after the class, I made two recommendations: (1) add an example of dynamic assessment and (2) consider ways of probing of students’ responses to some of the questions.  
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